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Ref: 8ENF-W NOV 15 2010

CERTIFIED MAIL/RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

The Honorable Matthew Feldmann
Mayor, Town of Dixon
POB 26
Dixon, WY 82323

RE: Emergency Administrative Order Closure
Town of Dixon, PWS 10 #5600059
Docket No. SDWA-08-20 I0-0050

Dear Mayor Feldmann:

This letter is to infol1l1 you of the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) decision to close
the Emcrgcncy Ordcr issued to the Town of Dixon (the Town) on June 8, 20 IO. This decision is based
upon the Town's submittal and implementation ofa comprehensive compliance plan to prevent future
water distribution system loss of pressure events as well as the Town's sampling conducted from June
through September demonstrating a detectable chlorine level and safe bacteriological results. This
decision has no bearing on the requirements contained in the Administrative Order, Docket No.
SOWA-08-2006-0046 issued June 27, 2006, to the Town which remain in effect.

Please be aware that the Town is still required to comply with the National Primary Drinking
Water Regulations (NPDWR), 40 C.F.R. Part 141. Violation of the NPDWRs or an administrative
order may subject the Town to a court-imposed injunction and penalties of up to $37,500 per day of
violation.

Thank you for your cooperation. If you have any questions you may contact Kathelene Brainich
at 1-800-227-8917, extension 6481 or (303) 312-6481. Any questions from the Town's at10rney
should be directed to Sheldon Muller, Enforcement Attorney, who may be reached at (303) 312-6916.

Sincerely,

/ l;

Lisa Kahn, Team Lead
Drinking Water Enforcement Program
Office of Enforcement, Compliance

and Envirorunental Justice

cc: WY DEQ/DOH (via e-mail)
Tina Artemis, EPA Regional Hearing Clerk


